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DATE  May 12, 2023 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO 

Honorable Members of the Transportation and Infrastructure Committee: Omar 
Narvaez (Chair), Tennell Atkins (Vice Chair), Adam Bazaldua, Cara Mendelsohn, 
Jesse Moreno, Jaynie Schultz, Gay Donnell Willis 

SUBJECT 
IH-345 Five-Signature Memorandum – Directing the City Manager to Conduct an 
Independent I-345 Feasibility Study 

 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Engagement | Equity 

Background 
On April 10, 2023, a Five-Signature Memorandum, pursuant to Section 6.2 of the City 
Council Rules of Procedure, was submitted to, “…direct the city manager to procure the 
services of an independent consultant to conduct a feasibility study of the various 
alternatives for the future of Interstate Highway (IH) 345…” and “…postpone placing a 
resolution in support of the Hybrid Alternative…on a city Council agenda until after the 
consultant and/or City staff present their findings to the City Council.” 
 
Following the process of Section 6.2 of the City Council Rules of Procedure, on April 18, 
2023, Mayor Johnson referred the IH-345 Five-Signature Memorandum to the 
Transportation and Infrastructure (TRNI) Committee for discussion and consideration.   
 
Next Steps 
Following the TRNI Committee’s consideration of the IH-345 Five-Signature 
Memorandum, City Council will consider action on the memorandum during the agenda 
meeting on June 24, 2023. 
 
For reference, attached is the IH-345 Five-Signature Memorandum.  Should there be any 
further questions, please contact me at robert.perez@dallas.gov. 
 
 
 
 
Robert M. Perez, Ph.D. 
Assistant City Manager 
 
[ATTACHMENT] 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Tammy Palomino, Interim City Attorney 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager 
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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